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February 20, 2018 
 
Ms. M. Lynn Jarvis, Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4300 
 
 Re: Docket No. SP-5252, Sub 0 – Belafonte Farm, LLC 
 
Dear Ms. Jarvis: 
 

Docket No. SP-5252, Sub 0, involves an amendment to the application for 
a certificate of public convenience and necessity (CPCN) pursuant to G.S. 62-
110.1 for construction of a 5-MW solar photovoltaic electric generating facility to 
be located in Mount Olive, Wayne County, North Carolina.  A CPCN was granted 
on May 12, 2015.  The Applicant filed an amendment on September 21, 2017, to 
revise the location description of the original site plan and to reduce the maximum 
size of the facility to 3.4 MW. 
 
 Appropriate publication, service, and review of the amendment has taken 
place, as shown in the Commission’s docket system.  The Public Staff has 
reviewed the amendment and determined that it complies with the requirements of 
G.S. 62-110.1 and Commission Rule R8-64.   
 

The Public Staff does not believe this matter requires presentation at a Staff 
Conference, but instead may be approved by the Commission based upon this 
letter and the filings.  This is one of two agenda items that the Public Staff would 
present on February 26, 2018, so the Staff Conference on that day may be 
cancelled if the Commission approves both of these matters outside of Staff 
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Conference.  A similar request is being made in the other matter (Docket No.  
SP-4666, Sub 0).  A Proposed order has been provided to the Commission Staff. 
 
      Yours very truly, 
 
      Electronically submitted 
      s/ David T. Drooz 
      Chief Counsel 
      david.drooz@psncuc.nc.gov 
 
c: Sam Watson 

Tim Dodge 
Scott Saillor 
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